
MINUTES FOR THE NOVEMBER 10, 2004 HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION MEETING  
 

HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION 
 PORTSMOUTH, NEW HAMPSHIRE 

1 JUNKINS AVENUE 
City Council Chambers 

 
6:30 p.m.        November 10, 2004 
 
PRESENT: Chairman, John Rice; Vice-Chairman, David Adams; Members Rick 

Becksted, John Golumb, Ellen Fineberg, City Council Representative, 
Joanne Grasso; Planning Board Representative, Ken Smith; Alternates, 
Richard Katz and Sandra Dika 

 
ALSO PRESENT: Roger Clum, Assistant Building Inspector; David Holden, Planning 

Director; John Bohenko, City Manager; Robert Sullivan, City Attorney; 
Suzanne Woodland, Assistant City Attorney; Cindy Hayden, Deputy 
City Manager; and John O’Leary, Chairman of the New Library Building 
Committee 

 
ABSENT: None 
 
 
I. PUBLIC HEARING 
 

A) Work Session/Public Hearing for Strawbery Banke Museum, owner, and 
JSA Architects, applicant, for property located on Hancock Street (behind Goodwin House) 
wherein permission is requested to allow a new free-standing structure (construction of a 
new Museum Orientation Center on the grounds of Strawbery Banke) as per plans on file in 
the Planning Department.  Said property is shown on Assessor Plan 104 as Lot 007 and lies 
within the Museum, Residential and Office and Historic A districts.  This application was 
tabled at the November 3, 2004 meeting to the November 10, 2004 meeting 
 
SPEAKING IN FAVOR OF THE PETITION 
 
There being no further speakers, the Public Hearing was closed. 
 
DECISION OF THE COMMISSION 
 
 
 
II. SPECIAL WORK SESSION  
 

1) Special work session on the proposed new Library on property located 
at 175 Parrott Avenue.  Said property is shown on Assessor Plan 128 as Lot 014 and lies 
within the Municipal district.  
 
(This project is not located within the Historic District).  (Public comment may be permitted at 
the discretion of the Chair). 

 



 
 
III. ADJOURNMENT 
 
There being no further business to come before the Commission, at       p.m. the motion was 
made and seconded to adjourn the meeting and meet at the next scheduled meeting on 
December 1, 2004. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Joan M. Long 
Secretary 
 
 
/jml  
 
 


